CONSERVATION BOARD JANUARY 23, 2023
MEMBERS:

Kim Boyd, Chairman
Paul Dureus (absent)
Karen Fox (absent)

The meeting began at 7:00 PM.
GUEST:

The Conservation members welcomed their guest Mr. David Shields.
INTRODUCTIONS:

Mr. Ron Brand, Director of Development joined the meeting. Introductions were made.
OPEN SPACE INDEX:

The Conservation members and Mr. Brand discussed the Open Space Index and the work that the
Conservation members have completed so far and what they need to finish.

Ms. Boyd said that she will look at the information Mr. Hannan completed and will add it to the
report.

PRESENT APPLICATIONS:
Mr. Brand updated the Conservation members on the following projects in Farmington.

1. Farmington Market Center Project, Town Board received a draft of the amended parts 2
& 3 of the Full Environmental Assessment Form.

2. Completed reviews of the three reports on traffic distribution at the future signalized
intersection of State Rte 96 & Mercier Blvd, for the Farmington Market Center project,
the GLN Farmington Realty project and G & A project.

3. Farmington Market Center (Tops Supermarket site)
Discussion of the traffic assessment report of NYS Route 96 and discussed the number of
street lights that will be needed for the main corridor in town.

4. Electric Car Corner. The Conservation members reviewed the added landscaping
changes. The plan showed changes to some the original plant species.

5. Pleasant Crossing Subdivision, Lot 5, final subdivision plat.
The Conservation members question the long driveway and how a fire truck will have
access to this site and be able to turn around.

The meeting adjourned at 8:02 PM.
The next meeting will be held on February 27, 2023 at 7:00 PM.
Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.



